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ASSEMBLY DATES TERM 3 

4/8, 18/8, 1/9, 15/9 

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 

 Term 3 Week  2 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Term 3 Calendar 2023 

 

27/7 Opportunity Class Test 

1/8 Education Week Open Day 

7/8 - 10/8 Goal Setting Conferences 

15/8 Debating 

15/8 P&C Meeting 

16/8 Zone Athletics 

25/8 Stage 1 Excursion 

28/8 BMN Dance Festival Rehearsal 

31/8 Kindergarten Calmsley Hill Farm 

5/9 BMN Dance Festival Performances 

12/9 & 13/9 Cosmodome 

19/9 P&C Meeting 

21/9 - 22/9 Years 3 & 4 Yarramundi 

22/9 Last Day of Term 3 
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Welcome Back 

Welcome back to Term 3 and another busy term of events. Stage/Class newsletters were sent home with 
students this week. They give an overview of what is being taught in each Key Learning Area this term. 
Keep them in a safe place so you can follow the learning for this term. Copies are available on the Leonay 
PS website under the notes section if needed. 
 

What’s happening at Leonay PS for EDUCATION WEEK? 
 

Theme  - ‘Active Learners: Move, Make, Motivate’ 

Proposed date is Tuesday 1 August- Term 3, Week 3 

We will run activities from 12.20pm 

12.20 - Open Classrooms + library display + book fair  

1.20 - Picnic lunch with families  

2pm - Jump Rope for Heart afternoon and sports parade. Come dressed as your favourite sportsperson 
or in sports clothes. 

Don’t forget to bring your chair for the afternoon session. 
 

Goal Setting Conferences 

During the week beginning Monday 7 August teachers will be available after school to meet with         
parents, to discuss your child’s learning and review goals.  All classroom teachers will be available on 
Wednesday 9 August until 6.00pm. Other days (Monday, Tuesday and Thursday) will be available,        
dependent upon the teacher’s availability. Times will be limited to 15 - minute slots. We will be using the 
online booking service available via Compass called Conferences. Booking are now available through 
your child’s profile in Compass. 
 

2023 NAPLAN results 

NAPLAN results for Years 3 and 5 were sent home this week. 

In 2023 there have been changes to the way that NAPLAN results are reported to parents. Results are 
now presented in 4 proficiency levels.  

 • Exceeding: The student’s result exceeds expectations at the time of testing.  

 • Strong: The student’s result meets challenging but reasonable expectations at the time of testing.   

 • Developing: The student’s result indicates that they are working towards expectations at the time of 
testing. 

 • Needs additional support: The student’s result indicates that they are not achieving the learning           
outcomes expected at the time of testing. They are likely to need additional support to progress           
satisfactorily.  
 

I have included the Information page for parents and carers in the newsletter. In the coming weeks I will 
report back on our achievements at Leonay PS. 
 

Student Holidays or Leave during the Term 

If you are planning a holiday during school term, you must complete an Application for Travel Form     
available from the office or on the Leonay PS website prior to travelling  (At least one week’s notice if   
possible). If travelling overseas then supplementary documentation is also required. Any leave taken  
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2024 Kindergarten Enrolments - OPEN 

 
 

Applications are now open for children eligible to start Kindergarten in 2024. Children may be enrolled 

in    Kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if they turn five years of age by 31 July of that year. 

Applications to enrol for students in the Leonay area can be made online through the school’s website 

by clicking on the enrolments tab. Out of area applications can now also be made online from the 

website and include additional documentation as part of the process. Once received the office will email 

you with further instructions. If you know of anyone in the Leonay area who is considering enrolling, 

encourage them to do so now. Please ring the office if you have any questions. 

without  the principal’s approval will be marked as not approved by the school and will be marked as   
unjustified. This impacts on our school attendance rate. These forms must be completed prior to travel 
and not retrospectively. This is a Departmental requirement. There are exceptions for funerals or         
bereavement where a student may have to travel during the school term. 
 

 Before and After School Meetings With Teachers 

Any parents entering school grounds should drop their students off and then leave immediately. Please 
do not go on the playground or wait near classroom areas as this is out of bounds before school. Should 
you wish to speak with a staff member, I recommend you arrange an appointment via school phone or 
email prior to the day. Staff are often involved in morning meetings and completing preparation for the 
day. Likewise after school, we hold staff meetings on many afternoons. Contact the school to arrange a 
time if you require a meeting. 
 

P & C Meeting 

Next meeting Tuesday 15 August commencing at 7.00pm in the library.   
 

Assembly 

Next Assembly is Friday 4 August. Please QR code in under the COLA if you are attending. 

Principal 

Miss Payne 

Year 5 and 6 Canberra Excursion 

Students from Leonay PS have recently undertaken an educational tour of the national capital. While on 
the tour they participated in a variety of educational programs that focussed on Australia’s history, cul-
ture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Aus-
tralians being able to visit their National Capital as part of their civics and citizenships education. To as-
sist in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian Government has contributed funding of $30 per 
student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) program toward the travel expenses 
incurred. This contribution formed part of the overall costs associated with the excursion which is paid 
directly to the school. We would like to thank the Australian Government for their support of this pro-
gram. Congratulations to all the Year 5 and 6 students who attended the Canberra excursion on your 
outstanding behaviour and the positive attitude you displayed during this fantastic learning experience.  
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   Registration 

 

COVID  Rapid Antigen Test Kits 

We have received  another batch of test kits. Should you need any for you children we 

are happy to send them home with your child. Just call the office or alternatively just 

pop in and we’ll give them to you. 

Lost Property 

 

 

 

Our lost property is located opposite the canteen. At the moment there are quite a few 

jackets without names waiting to be claimed. Please come before or after school and 

see if anything belongs to  your child. Alternatively if you are unable to pop in please ask 

your child to come and  look. 

Parents Leonay Lowdown 
Rock and Water 

During Rock and Water this term our focus will on learning the skills of teamwork, focus 

and discipline (as in self-discipline). Students will then participate in games where they 

will have the opportunity to  implement what they learnt last term in class and in Rock 

and Water about drawing on STAND to control their emotions during conflict. 

Assembly Awards 

As of today invitations for parents to attend assembly to see their child  

receive an award or certificate will be sent via the Compass app. 
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